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CITY OF GILLETTE PLANNING COMMISSION 

MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING 
City Council Chambers ~ City Hall 

June 13, 2017 ~ 7:00 p.m. 
 

PRESENT Commission Members Present: Vice-Chair Jennifer Thomas, Cindy Reardon, 
Jim Nielsen and Todd Mattson. 

Commission Members Absent: Brenda Green. 

Staff Present: Heath VonEye, Planning Manager; Natalie Buchwald, Planner; 
Clark Sanders, Planner; and Jill McCarty, Administrative Assistant. 

CALL TO ORDER Vice-Chair Thomas called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE 
MINUTES 
 

 
A motion was made by Jim Nielsen and seconded by Cindy Reardon to 
approve the Pre-Meeting Workshop and Regular Meeting Minutes of the City 
Planning Commission Meeting of May 23, 2017. Motion carried 4/0. 
 

17.024ZA-ZONING 
TEXT AMENDMENT-
Storage in M-H Zoning 
Districts 

Natalie Buchwald presented Case No. 17.024ZA. 
 
Tract D was created as part of the Ash Meadows Subdivision Phase I. The 
Preliminary Plat proposed mobile home lots on the entire area including Tract 
D; Tract D is currently vacant. In 2015 and 2017 the owner proposed to rezone 
a portion of Tract D from M-H, Mobile Home District to I-1, Light Industrial 
District. That request was not approved, so the owner is now proposing to allow 
for the parking and storage of personal vehicles and effects through a zoning 
text amendment. This zoning text amendment will apply not only to the current 
case, but allow for the storage of personal vehicles and effects in all M-H 
Mobile home zoning districts. 
 
Vice-Chair Thomas asked if there were any questions on the case. There were 
no further questions from the commission or the public on this case. 
 
Jim Nielsen made a motion to approve said case. Cindy Reardon seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried 4/0. 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

None 
 
Heath VonEye introduced himself as the City Engineer and Planning Manager. 
Heath said there will be no meeting on June 27, or July 11, 2017. Todd 
Mattson and Jennifer Thomas were thanked for their service on the Planning 
Commission, as this would be their last meeting to attend. 
 

ADJOURNMENT The meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
Minutes taken and prepared by Jill McCarty, Administrative Assistant. 

 
 


